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Agenda Item 21i. 

Leadership Group 

20th April 2016 
11am – 1pm 

Committee Room 1, HCHQ 
 

Attended            Ian Kyle  Children’s Planning Manager 

 Bernadette Cairns Head of Additional Support for Learning  
 Callum Mackintosh Area Care & Learning Manager - South 
 Pam MacLean Senior Service Information Officer 
 Valerie Gale CALA 
 Nigel Brett Young HLH Youth Work Manager 

 Jim Steven Head of Education 
 George Maldonado Performance Analyst 
 Cath King Health Improvement Policy Manager 
 Sally Amor Child Health Commissioner/Public Health 

Specialist 
 Gillian Newman Policy Officer, HCF 
   

Apologies    Sandra Campbell Head of Children’s Services 
 Stephanie Govenden Consultant Community Paediatrician and Lead 

Doctor for Child Protection 
 Hugo Van Woerden Director of Public Health 
 Joanna Macdonald Chair of Transitions Group 
 Margaret MacRae Staff Representative, NHS 
 Rikki Selkirk Staffside – GMB Inverness 
 Edward Foster Finance Manager, C&L 
 Deborah Shanks Service Lead for Paediatrics 
 Beth Brown  Strategic Quality Improvement Manager 
 Mark Richardson Principal Adult and Youth Manager, HLH 
 Dawn Grant Area Manager, North 
 Debbie Milton Area Manager, Mid 

 Bill Alexander    Director of Care & Learning 

 Vince McLaughlin Police Scotland 
   
In attendance Sarah Black (minutes) Administrative Assistant, Care & Learning, West 
 
1.  Welcome, Introduction and Apologies 

 
    

2. Previous Minutes – 24th February 2016 
District Plans Update 
A pilot is currently taking place in North and there has been positive 
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feedback following the development of plans at area and district 
level. 
A session is being held in the West on 10th May. 

   
3. Quality Assurance – QI 2.1   

Ian thanked those who have taken time to look at QI 2.1  
The capacity for each IG has to complete the tasks was discussed. 

Ian 

   
4. Improvement Group Leads Update 

ACTION 
Discuss re a more structured way of providing IG updates through 
the development of a simple template for reporting. 
 
ASN – Bernadette – There has been a lot of pressure around part 
time timetables and future plans, it was also noted that it would be 
helpful to have a record of part time timetables on SEEMiS.   
Work has been done around children who require moving and 
handling or intimate care protocols.   
There is a new section on the website for staged intervention and 
advice.   
Young Carers – Bernadette – This group has refocused its plan and 
carried some of the existing actions forward.  
Raising awareness is one of the main areas as well as ensuring that 
information is recorded correctly within child’s plans.    
Child Protection – Ian – A development day was recently run by the 
group, a driver diagram was developed and wider issues were 
looked at such as prioritising and poverty.   
Youth – Nigel – A self evaluation session was recently held in 
Fortrose, there was a mix of people there and a self-evaluation 
exercise was completed.  The exercise highlighted key themes of 
mental health, equality of opportunity, youth work in schools, 
celebrating achievement and how we can sell the work we do to a 
wider audience. 
Youth Justice – Ian – Ian met with Dawn to look at performance 
measures and it was agreed that we will propose to remove and 
revise these.  
The group is going to refocus on some of the baseline measures 
and make a plan around these and the process of self-evaluation.  
Supporting Parents – Ian – The first meeting was held last week 
chaired by Sandra Harrington.  
The focus is currently around the improvement plan and ensuring 
our priorities are correct and setting actions from this. 
Key items discussed were ensuring we deliver the core parenting 
programs across each district, defining each program and sustaining 
a workface able to deliver these.    
Early Years – Ian – Sandra Harrington will be chairing this group 
going forward. 
The group is currently working on supported self-evaluation, the 
area improvement advisor will attend at some point in June to 
support the group with this.  
School – Jim – The group are looking at membership and how this 
fits in with decision making from an education point of view.   
The key measure in schools has changed and there has been a big 
impact with the introduction of the national improvement framework. 

 
 

IG Leads 
 
 

IG Leads 
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There has been consultation with young people, the aim is that they 
will help shape the direction we are going in. Data sharing with 
school is also being looked at in relation to survey data. 
Mental Health – Sally – The focus just now is around infant and 
parental mental health.   
The tier four service are recruiting at the moment. 
Mental health funding is going to psychologists, this will make a big 
difference. 
Transitions – Sally – The next meeting is in June, work is still 
ongoing and discussions are taking place in Raigmore. 
Play – Cath – Smithton Primary School won the Play Award for their 
out of school club and their green leaf garden, the award is going to 
be presented to them at Committee on 18th May.   
We have a new strategy and improvement plan, it is hoped that this 
will put Play firmly back on the political agenda.   
Gillian has been leading on consultation with young people in 
Ullapool, feedback has been positive. 
It has been noted that it would be helpful to progress engagement 
with education in relation to accessing school grounds outside 
school hours. 
Health and Wellbeing – Cath – QI 2.1 was carried out as part of the 
self-evaluation of the group and a new driver diagram has been 
developed.  The focus of the group has changed slightly, it now 
looks at monitoring health activity within groups, what evidence 
there is and how we use it.       
Supporting Improvement Co-ordination Group – Cath – This group 
looks at co-ordinating work of the national collaboratives.  
A learning network has been launched, this matches participants up 
to a mentor who works with you throughout the process.  The 
learning network team are to be invite to the next group. 

   

5. National Third Sector GIRFEC – Final Report 
The final report details the voices of our third sector partners and 
takes forward the findings of a wide ranging piece of work.  Our 
engagement in working across partnerships is quite strong but page 
6 of the report notes that we need to formalise things to ensure they 
are being done correctly.  The report also adds that we need to 
ensure the third sector apply the principles of GIRFEC.  It is 
important that the third sector is involved when developing plans 
locally. 
 

 

   
6. Guidance for Health and Social Care Integration Partnership 

Performance 
The guidance was shared and its impact discussed. 

 

   
7. National Updates 

Cath advised that a paper on gender variance written by Carrie 
Yavuz, Educational Psychologist has been picked up by a 
psychology publisher.  Carrie has also been asked to speak at a 
national conference.  

 

 Next Meeting 
22nd June 2016, 2pm – 4pm, CR1, HCHQ 

 
 

 


